
COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

In the Matter of: 

APPLICATION OF BOONE COUNTY WATER 
DISTRICT FOR APPROVAL OF AN INCREASE 

) 

IN CERTAIN NONRECURRING CHARGES ) 
) CASE NO. 2010-00019 

O R D E R  

On January 20, 201 0, Boone County Water District (“Boone District”) submitted 

an application to increase certain nonrecurring rates, specifically, the tapping fees for 

3/4-inch meters and 1 -inch meters. Boone District submitted its application pursuant to 

the authority of 807 KAR 5:Oll , Section IO, and proposed that its new rates become 

effective February 22, 201 0. The Commission, having reviewed Boone District’s 

application and being otherwise sufficiently advised, finds that, to fully consider Boone 

District’s proposed rate increase, it will be unable to render its final decision in this 

matter by February 22, 2010 and the proposed rate increase should be suspended for 

five months, up to and including July 21 , 2010. 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED that Boone District’s proposed increase in its 

tapping fees for 3/4-inch and 1-inch meters is suspended for five months from the 

proposed effective date of February 22, 201 0, up to and including July 21, 201 0. 
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